CITY OF LEXINGTON
WORKSHOP AGENDA
Thursday, January 19, 2023
Immediately following Council meeting

City Hall
. Call to Order: Mayor Grote
. Roll Call: DeVries — Harris — Winge - Benson
. Discussion ltems:
A. Discuss
e 2023 Anoka County Lake Drive Overlay Project pp. 1-2
. Staff Input
. Council Input

. Adjourn



Bill Petracek
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From: Steven Haas <Steven.Haas@co.anoka.mn.us>
Sent: Monday, October 24, 2022 1:56 PM
To: Bill Petracek
Subject: RE: 2023 Overlay Project
Attachments: Detour example.pdf

Caution: This email originated outside our organization; please use caution.

Hi Bill,

We are going to be doing an overlay project on CSAH 23 between Naples and Lexington. The scope of the project is to
remove the bituminous, remove the underlaying 100 year old concrete pavement, fill in the concrete area with class 5
and then pave the road. The road footprint will not change.

Due to the scope of work, we are going to close down Lake Drive in that construction area. The Detour for traffic will be
County J and Lexington.

The reason for this closure, is because the concrete underneath is 27 feet wide and we would be able to get the
construction done faster and safer. The closure is estimated to be 5-6 weeks.

Since the businesses are able to be accessed from the frontage roads, we would be putting “Business access” signs off
Lexington so traffic can still get to the businesses with hopefully no impact to the businesses.

I know there will be lots of coordination on both our parts to have this project run smoothly. Please let me know of any
city events that are coming up that might be impacted with this project.

Unfortunately at this time, I’'m not sure when the project will start due to the fact that our overlay project for 2024 has a
total of 10 roads through out the county, and the contractor makes the determination on the what road they will start
with first. | can only put it in the special provisions what roads need to be worked on before or after certain city events.

Please let me know of any questions or concerns you may have.
Thanks!

-Steve

Steven Haas

Engineering Technician IV

Anoka County Highway Department
Office: 763.324.3100

Direct: 763.324.3157

Fax: 763.324.3020

From: Bill Petracek <bill.petracek@cityoflexingtonmn.org>
Sent: Monday, October 24, 2022 1:22 PM

To: Steven Haas <Steven.Haas@co.anoka.mn.us>

Subject: RE: 2023 Overlay Project
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